NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR 

A WASTE SITE CLEANUP PERMIT

Hartwell Avenue Site

Hartwell Avenue 

Lexington, Massachusetts

RTN 3-21560 & 3-21522

Pursuant to the Massachusetts Contingency Plan (310 CMR 40.0703), a Tier IC Permit Application for the above-referenced location will be submitted to the Department of Environmental Protection's (DEP's) Northeast Regional Office in Wilmington, Massachusetts, on October 7, 2002.  The purpose of this permit request is to allow the Town of Lexington to continue with cleanup activities at the site that will result in a Permanent Solution as outlined in 310 CMR 40.0000.  

The Tier IC Permit Application for the above-referenced location will be available on October 8, 2002 for review and public comment.  Anyone interested in reviewing the Tier IC Permit Application should notify DEP by writing to DEP, Bureau of Waste Site Cleanup, Permit Section, Northeast Regional Office, 205a Lowell Street, Wilmington, MA, 01887, or contacting by phone at (978)-661-7600.  Members of the public interested in participating in the permit application review process must notify DEP in writing by October 28, 2002.  The public comment period for this permit review will be twenty-one (21) days, beginning on October 7, 2002 and closing on October 28, 2002.  Any person who submits written comments during the public comment period may petition to intervene to become a party in the proceeding; failure to submit such comment may result in waiver of any right to an adjudicatory hearing pursuant to 310 CMR 40.0770(2).

To obtain more information on this disposal site and the opportunities for public involvement during its remediation, please contact Mr. David Carboneau of The Town of Lexington Engineering Department in writing at 1625 Massachusetts Avenue, Lexington, Massachusetts 02420 or by phone at (781)-862-0500 x 282.

